ABB does not believe the requirement that all meters have a local display is in the consumer’s or industry’s best interests.  ABB believes the PSWG should recommend the functional requirements necessary to make the market work, but not limit the technology based on today’s products.  Two reasons for local access to total kWh have been discussed - the customer’s need for access to verify their bill, and the UDC’s need for access if all other means of obtaining a meter reading fail.  Both of these needs could be met today by different technologies.  For example, a customer with a solid state meter may prefer the convenience of having a display inside their home or business, or to access the data on their pc, rather than walking outside to read their meter.  Technologies such as CEBus or LonWorks can be used to provide this capability today.  A meter could have a local Type 2 optical port that complies with C12.18 and C12.19, providing standard access at the meter for the UDC to ALL meter data, not just total kWh.  ABB is not pushing either of these technologies, but desires to point out there are alternate solutions.  By prescribing the technology required to meet legitimate customer and UDC needs, the PSWG is limiting product innovation and imposing additional costs on the consumer, who may need to pay for a display both on the meter and in the home or business if that is what he/she prefers.


